
 

 
 
DATE: July 1, 2024 
 
TO:  All radioactive material license holders, radiation producing equipment 

permit holders, site registrants for generally licensed devices 
 
RE:   Update for Annual Fees for Fiscal Year 2025 (FY2025) 
 
 
The enclosed invoice includes a fee increase effective July 1, 2024. The amount of the 
increase is 4.1%, which equals the annual rise in the U.S. Department of Labor Consumer 
Price Index. 
 
This fee increase is authorized in Oklahoma’s Radiation Management Rules, OAC 
252:410-7-3(a)(5), to assist the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) in meeting 
rising costs of the environmental services and regulatory programs associated with 
licensing radioactive material usage and permitting radiation producing machines. 
 
Questions regarding any increases in fees may be directed to Jennifer McAllister of the 
Radiation Management Section at (405) 702-5169. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
Keisha Cornelius 
Environmental Programs Manager 
Radiation Management Section 
Land Protection Division 
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